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	Joint Committee on the Environment and Local Government,

Leinster House,

Dublin 2

Phone (01) 618 3392

Fax     (01) 618 4123



Mr Declan Nelson

County Manager

Monaghan County Council

County Offices

Monaghan

Dear Mr Nelson
The Joint Committee heard a presentation at its meeting this week from the Radiological Protection Institute of Ireland (RPII).  The Joint Committee noted that the RPII estimates that up to 200 lung cancer deaths in Ireland each year are linked to radon exposure and that radon represents a serious public health issue. It also noted that the requirement to install radon preventive measures in all new houses as required by the Building Regulations is not fully effective, and that new homes continue to be built with high radon levels.     

Based on the discussion with RPII, the Members of the Joint Committee are concerned that, with some exceptions, local authorities are not adequately addressing radon issues in their areas of responsibility.  For example, when the RPII held its National Radon Forum in Dublin in November 2008, only 6 of the 58 delegates in attendance were from local authorities, despite the issuance of invitations to every local authority nationwide. Further, it appears that most local authorities have no appointed Officer(s) to advise on radiation policy and practice in their area. 

The Joint Committee is considering making a recommendation to the Minister for the Environment that Local Authorities be given a Statutory Role in monitoring radon and in devising a Radon Protection Strategy for their constituent areas. Perhaps you might outline your views on this proposal and identify the resources from a Local Authority perspective that in your opinion such a proposal might require.

The Joint Committee also seeks your views on –
· The provision of information on Radon, its effects and prevention measures in your area;

· The degree to which houses in your area (in both public and private ownership) have been measured for radon;

· The implementation (and independent certification) of the radon preventive measures for new homes required by the Building Regulations in your area;

· The procedures in place for ensuring compliance with the Building Regulations as regards radon in your area;

Yours sincerely

_____________________ 

Colm Downey

Clerk to the Joint Committee 
20th February 2009
